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Division of Finance and Business Operations
	
	Procurement & Strategic Sourcing  

5700 Cass Avenue, suite 4200

Detroit, Michigan   48202

(313) 577-3734 

FAX (313) 577-3747


February 20, 2015
Addendum #2 To

Request for Proposal

For FAB Roof Top Units Replacement Re-Bid 2015: Project 130-252650-4
Dated February 9, 2015  

Points of Clarifications after the Pre-proposal Meeting February 16, 2015: 

The Addendum must be acknowledged on your lump sum bid.

IMPORTANT – PLEASE NOTE:  Effective December 1, 2007, bid notices will be sent only to those Vendors registered to receive them via our Bid Opportunities Listserve service.  To register, to http://www.forms.purchasing.wayne.edu/Adv_bid/Adv_bid.html, and click on the “Join our Listserve” link at the top of the page.  Instructions are at the top of the page, and the Construction Listserv service is under “Construction Bid Opportunities”.

NOTE: You must have attended a pre-bid conference in order to be eligible to bid on a particular project.  Receipt of minutes or addenda without being at a pre-bid conference does not qualify your company to bid.  
1) Question: The requirements of specification section 051200-1-1.5 A & B state that the Fabricator & Erector be AISC Certified.  There are only a handful of contractors in the area with this certification.  Many of the steel contractors have an independent firm annually inspect their facility for quality control procedures to AISC standards.  
Also, many have welders in the shop and field are AWS D1.1 certified.

Many specs in the past indicate "or equivalent" or "minimum 5 years’ experience for this type of work".

Can the specifications be revised to remove the AISC certification or adjust to quality control procedures to AISC standards.  This project is only requiring support steel for RTU’s which most contractors are capable of doing.

Response: 


WSU will accept AISC certified or equivalent and/or ten years of experience in this type of work.
2) Question: Regarding the specified staging area for the crane set-up and the ultimate lifting of the new units to the roof on the north side of the building; Can we use a site other than the designated site by the dumpster to perform the crane lift?

Response:
The contractor can use W Ferry to perform the crane lift during weekends only. The contractor is responsible to coordinate with Detroit City for any permit required.
3) Question:  May we stage the crane for the two north units from Ferry Street in lieu of Anthony Wayne Drive?  There will be a significant dollar and time savings by doing this.  A 200 ton crane with a 1 hour setup/teardown time can be used from Ferry Street.  Otherwise, from Wayne Drive, a 300 ton or 350 ton crane will be needed with setup/teardown times of 4 hours each.  The extra money for the crane alone will be approximately $10,000 per Saturday from Wayne Drive, or about $40,000 additional cost lifting from Wayne Drive vs. Ferry Street for these two units.
Response:
The contractor can use W Ferry to perform the crane lift during weekends only. The contractor is responsible to coordinate with Detroit City for any permit required.
4) Sheet M-1: Revise scope Note # 1: A new Siemens DDC control system for the four new roof top air conditioning units only. Siemens DDC will not control the existing two air handling units located in the first level. However, the bidders are encouraged to submit a voluntary alternate to connect these units to Siemens DDC. 
5) Sheet M-3: Add turning vanes in the supply air duct discharge tee for AC-3 and 4.
6) Sheet E-4: Delete New work key note # 8.
7) Sheet E-4: Revise to General Note # 4: the existing wiring can be used for connecting the space sensors.
8) Equipment expected to be delivered mid-May.  WSU responsible for any delivery delays of equipment.
9) Please Note: The Time of Completion date for July 15, 2015 as stated in addendum # 1 has been extended to August 15, 2015.
A copy of this Addendum will be posted to the Purchasing web site at 

http://www.forms.purchasing.wayne.edu/Adv_bid/Adv_bid.html.

As a reminder, the bid due date is February 25, 2015, at 2:00 pm.  If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to email them to me at Ac2843@wayne.edu and copy Ab3577@wayne.edu.
Thank you,

Loretta McClary,  

Senior Buyer

